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grasses ,  and running errand on non-sensi t ive 
information/documents as well as proving security watch 
in some places within the University campuses.

The scheme, which was the initiative of Professor Sagir 
Abbas, saw Bayero University as the first institution to 
introduce it at least from this part of the country. Already, 
many students were enthuastic to participate in the scheme.

He disclosed that, this exercise had been the norm in most 
of the developed nations and therefore, as part of the policy 
of finding solace to most of the problems facing the 
university, particularly, in view of the lean resources, it 
becomes imperative to devise a means of cutting cost 
against employment of full time employees,” he said.

Turning to the issue of students' welfare, the Vice 
Chancellor reaffirmed the commitment of the 
Management to provide an enabling environment 
conducive for learning and teaching. Already, he said the 
Management had acquired a 500KVA generator to be 
dedicated to student's hostel alone with a view to 
improving electricity supply in the students' hall of 
residences.'

Professor Abbas urged the students to remain focused, law 
abiding and be good ambassadors of their parents so as to 
be responsible citizens upon graduation, noting that the 
Management would not take it lightly with anyone found 
wanting in character, saying degrees are being awarded 
based on twin principles of character and learning.

Highlight of the event was the presentation of an award of 
Ambassador of Fire Safety on the Vice Chancellor along 
with nine other prominent citizens in Kano State by the 
Command.

he Management of Bayero University has Tintroduced on-Campus Students job scheme, the 
Vice Chancellor, Professor Sagir Adamu Abbas, 

who disclosed this, said the new project will kick off from 
the current academic session.

Speaking on Monday, 15th November, 2021 during the 
flagging off of this year's Campus Fire Safety Week 
organized by the Federal Fire Service, Kano State 
Command which took place at the Convocation Arena at 
the New Campus, the Vice Chancellor explained that under 
the project, students would be engaged to serve as cleaners 
and other menial jobs in the hostel and other academic 
areas of the university.

According to him a total of 250 students would be engaged 
for the scheme in the two semesters, pointing out that in the 
first semester 125 students would be recruited and the same 
number would serve in the second semester.

Professor Abbas while giving further explanation on the 
concept, noted that in addition to ensuring cleanliness of 
the university environment as well as providing security, 
the engaged students will be financially supported by 
getting stipends for the services rendered.

“The Management has concluded arrangement to provide 
job opportunity to students on campus. These 
opportunities will allow the participants to earn some token 
amount every month and payment will be made forth 
nightly or weekly. The programme will employ 125 
students per semester and will last throughout the year,” 
said the Vice Chancellor.

He revealed that the on-Campus job scheme will utilize the 
students in the areas of picking litters waste, cutting 
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Secretary.

In a redeployment letter dated 16th November, 2021 
signed by the Deputy Registrar, Establishment Matters, 
Hajiya Binta Yahaya K/Na'isa, the appointments along 
with other senior staff redeployed to various units are with 
immediate effect. It said handing over and taking over 
should be completed within one week.

The new University's Information and Publication 
Secretary was Kano State Editor in 1994, Katsina State 
Editor in 1995 and General News Editor of the New 
Nigerian sister publication, the New Nigerian Weekly in 
2000.

He was a New Nigerian Newspaper Bureau Chief in 
Bauchi 2009 and 2011 in Kano, respectively.

Malam Bala Abadullahi joined Bayero University, Kano in 
2012. In 2013, he was posted to the Information and 
Publication Division under the Directorate of Public 
Affairs, Vice Chancellor's Office where he served until 
2021as Senior Assistant Registrar, Publication.

The new  Publication Secretary holds a Master's Degree in 
Communication Studies.
Meanwhile, Mustafa Ibrahim has been transferred to head 
of the Advancement Office from Data Unit of the 
Directorate of Establishment Matters.

The Vice Chancellor, Professor Sagir Adamu Abbas has 
approved the appointment of Lamara Garba as the new 
Director, Public Affairs of Bayero University, Kano. He 
has succeeded Malam Ahmad Shehu who has been heading 
the directorate since 2014 and now transferred to the 
Directorate of General Administration as Director.

Lamara Garba until his appointment was a Secretary, 
Information and Publication, a position he held since 2019.

Lamara Garba worked with the New Nigerian Newspapers 
from 1993 to 2010 where he served as  reporter and state 
correspondent in Kaduna, Bauchi, Kano and Jigawa States. 
Later he moved to Fiscal Responsibility Commission in the 
Presidency, Abuja as Chief Strategic Communication 
Offier. He also briefly worked as Head of Information 
Division at National Examinations Council (NECO) 
Minna. He transferred his services to Bayero University in 
2015.

He holds Diploma in Mass Communication, B.A Mass 
Comm, Masters in Development Studies and M.sc Mass 
Communication respectively. Currently, he is undergoing 
his PhD in Mass Communication. He was a one-time 
Chairman of the Kano State NUJ Correspondents' Chapel.

Similarly,  Malam Bala Garba Abdullahi  has been 
appointed as the University's Information and Publication 

Lamara Garba is New Director Public Affairs, as Ahmed Shehu Moved to Directorate of  General Admin
... Bala Garba now Publication Secretary

Malam Ahmad Shehu
Director General Admin. 

Lamara Garba 
DR Public Affairs 

Mustafa Ibrahim
DR Advancement Office  

Bala G. Abdullahi 
Publication Secretary 

BUK Management Condoles Dangote Family
By Lamara Garba

The Management of Bayero University on Thursday, 18th 
November, 2021 paid a condolence visit to a business 
mogul, Alh. Aliko Dangote over the death of his younger 
brother, Sani Dangote.

The condolence team led by the Vice Chancellor, Professor 
Sagir Adamu Abbas, were received by the business mogul 
Alhaji Aliko Dangote and Abdulsamad Isiaka Rabi'u at the 
formers residence at Nasarawa GRA in Kano.

Speaking at the house, Professor Sagir Adamu Abbas who 
he described the late Sani Dangote as simplistic, humble 
and a man of God who was always in supplication to 

The VC, Prof. Sagir Adamu Abbas introducing other 
Management staff to Alh. Aliko Dangote 
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who participated in its academic programe and other 
related activities could work, learn and live together in an 
atmosphere devoid from all forms of abuse or harassment.

Prof Abbas disclosed that the University would be 
establishing a safeguarding policy committee with a 
minimum membership of three females across units, such 
as the Registry, Student Affairs, and the legal unit, the 
Center for Gender Studies, Student Union Government, 
Health Services and the Security Division.

The Secretary-General of WRAPA, Hajia Saudatu Mahdi, 
in her opening remarks disclosed that BUK was the first 
University where the launching took place.  She, therefore, 
commended Prof Abbas for his commitment and support.

She said gender-based violation was not limited only to 
females but  that happened to vulnerable people 
irrespective of their gender. She said structural 
arrangement should be put in place to prevent it from 
happening.

According to her, GBV survivors needed to get justice by 
taking steps, such as validating accusation and establishing 
a standard procedure but the right to fair hearing was 
meticulous and difficult, which made perpetrators get 
away without being punished. She, therefore, advised 
relevant agencies to design a practicable intervention that 
would enhance the capacity of victims to seek redress.

According to Kemi Okeyondo of the Shehu Musa Yar'adua 
Foundation (SMYF),the Gender Justice Policy was an 
initiative designed to address the negative spotlight of sex 
for grade in tertiary institutions, which had tainted 
University degrees, most especially of female students.

She said the policy was an initiative that would trickle 
down to primary and secondary schools, adding that it 
would bring about empowerment, professionalism, 
partnership and accountability.

Creating an enabling environment in the University 
community is a collective responsibility by ensuring the 
provision of the policy to safeguard gender-based violence 
is strictly adhered to, the Vice Chancellor, Professor Sagir 
Adamu Abbas, has announced.

The Vice Chancellor, Prof. Sagir Adamu Abbas, who was 
represented by Deputy Director, Academic Planning Unit, 

Dr. Yusuf Garba reiterated this at the launching of a whistle 
blowing and a safeguarding policy towards strengthening 
protection against gender-based violence on campus. The 
event was organized by BUK Centre for Gender Studies in 
collaboration with the Yar'adua Foundation and Women's 
Rights Advancement and Protection Alternative 

th(WRAPA) on Tuesday 16  November, 2021 at Musa 
Abdullahi Auditorium.

He said the University was an academic and educational 
institution that had clear rules and regulations with the aim 
of providing a safe, nondiscriminatory and non-
exploitative environment free from harassment and sexual 
assault.

According to him, the University was committed to 
creating and maintaining a community where all persons 

BUK CGS Launches Whistle Blowing Platform to Prevent GBV
By Fausat A. Opayomi

near future.

“Indeed, Alhaji Sani Dangote is a great man who was 
always eager and enthuastic to make people happy 
especially the less privileged members in the society. We 
really loss a man of God and we pray Almighty Allah to 
give you the solace and the fortitude to bear the irreparable 
loss,” said Professor Sagir.

In her response, the mother, Hajiya Mariya Sunusi Dangote 
thanked the Management of the University for the visit and 
pray Allah to accept all the prayers for the repose of the soul 
of her son and many others that died.

At the house were Professor Gaji Dantata who is cousin 
sister to the late Sani Dangote

During the two visits a special prayers were offered by 
Malam Sherif Ahmad for the repose of the late Alhaji Sani 
Dangote. 

On the entourage during the visit include the Deputy Vice 
Chancellors Academic, Professor Sani Muhammad 
Gumel, Management Services, Professor Mahmoud Umar 
Sani, the Registrar, Malam Jamil Ahmad Salim, University 
Bursar, Dr. Muhammad Bello Suleiman, as well as 
Director VC's office, Malam Sherif Ahmed and Lamara 

Almighty Allah. He said his death has shaken many people 
as he was always a man of the people with his altruistic 
gesture.

“We are here to condole you and the entire Dangote family 
over the death of a great philanthropist and a man of God, 
whose death had really devastated many of us, especially 
those of us who knew him very well. We pray to Almighty 
Allah to grant him Jannatul firdaus,” said the Vice 
Chancellor.

Responding, the business mogul, Alhaji Aliko Dangote, 
thanked the Vice Chancellor and Management of the 
University for the condolence visit, saying he has a special 
respect to Bayero University, Kano.

In the same vein, the Management team was at the late 
Dangote's mother house, Hajiya Mariya Sunusi Dantata at 
Koki quarters in Kano Municipal for similar condolence 
visit.

The Vice Chancellor commiserated with Hajiya Dantata 
over the demise of her son whom he said was a true 
gentleman and accommodative, friendly and socialize 
person whose vacuum he left could not be filled in the very 

Some students during the launch of Whistle Blowing GBV plat form 
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The Director Centre for Gender Studies, Dr. Suwaiba 
Ahmad Sa'id, in her closing remarks thanked all for 
witnessing the landmark achievement. 

She explained that the policy was not new because the 
University had a mechanism in place that was not only 
proactive but preventive to guide against any form of 
harassment and assault. She, therefore, gave assurance that 
the University would continue to collaborate and partner 
with any agency to curb the menace of Gender-based 
violence.

The Deputy Director Outreach and Publication of CDA, 
Prof. Amina Mustapha, in her overview explained that 
anyone could be a victim of gender-based violence, adding 
that BUK had a mechanism in place to report any form of 
violence and that the launching was purposely to create 
awareness.

She said the University had a duty to protect everyone 
within its environment by creating an enabling learning 
and working environment so as to boost the morale of staff 
and students.

She said the definition of reading has changed to include 
complex visual and digital media as well as printed 
materials. She said with the coming of technology into 
modern life, reading is on electronic display equipment, 
such as computers, mobile phones or e- reader.

She said technology has not completely discarded reading 

and that children need to be taught to become active 
readers which can only be achieved through reading skills 
to be taught by early grade learners.

According to Prof. Jibir Daura children need to learn to 
read early, in order to attain success in school. She said 
pupils who do not learn to read in the beginning of their 
education are at a significant disadvantage for the rest of 
their schooling.

She said reading skills include decoding, phonological and 
phon ics  awareness ,  vocabu la ry,  f luency  and 
comprehension.

Parents and teachers according to Prof. Ramalatu should 
choose books that are rich in illustration, and photos that 
help to enhance reading comprehension in the early grade. 

She said illustration that provides important background 
and brings out contextual cues based on what is happening 
in the story, helps the children to read between the lines and 
find meaning that may be explicitly stated in the text.

She advised that, publishers who publish books that are 
meant to teach reading skills to children, should publish the 
books with repetition that will teach fluency and early 
grade literature.

The Nigeria Centre for Reading, Research and 
Development (NCRRD) in Bayero University, Kano, has 
provided the opportunity for academic fellows of the 
centre to receive advanced training on research and the 
teaching of reading in the Florida State University, so as to 
enable the Centre to its mandate, the Vice Chancellor, Prof. 
Sagir Adamu Abbas has disclosed.

rd
The Vice Chancellor was speaking at the 3  
National Conference on Children's Books and 
the Teaching of Early Grade Reading in Nigeria, 
with the theme: “Children's Books as Tools for 
the Effective Teaching of Reading Skills in the 
Early Grade in Nigeria”, which was organized 

th by the Centre on Tuesday 8 November, 2021, at 
Dangote Business School Auditorium.

He said the Centre which came to light as a result 
of the MOU between BUK and Florida State 
University, Tallahassee ended in June 2020 and 
that the University management is ready to fully 
support the operation of the Centre.

The Centre according to him had presented a 
book of collected essays titled: “Issues in the 
Teaching of Early Grade Reading in Nigeria” which 
was published with 5,000 copies distributed by the 
Universal Basic Education Commission. Abuja. 

The Director, Prof. Talatu Musa Garba in her remarks 
thanked and appreciated all those that came from far and 
near to participate in the Conference. She disclosed that the 
Centre has concluded arrangement to publish Nigeria 
Journal of teaching.

She said a Library which was established by the Florida 
State University needed more books to boost its collection. 
She, therefore, appealed to relevant bodies and agencies to 
support the centre in that regard.

Professor Ramlatu Jibir Daura, of the Departments of Arts 
and Social Science in Education, ABU Zaria in her key 
note address, titled “Children's Books As the Foundation 
for the Development of Effective Reading Skills At the 
Early Grade Level” said, reading is the act of 
understanding a written text; a mental process that involves 
understanding symbols in order to arrive at a meaning; a 
complex activity that involves both perception and 
thought.

VC Commends NCRRD for Instituting Courses for the Advancement of Teaching Reading in Nigeria
By Fausat A. Opayomi

VC, Prof. Sagir A. Abbas (3rd left) in a group photograph with some officials of the centre



Bayero University, Kano Official Bulletin 

Vol. XL No. 58 Bulletin Friday, 19th November, 2021

5

The Vice Chancellor reiterated that the welfare of staff was 
of paramount importance. He added that, as a university 
staff, we needed to have more qualified staff that could 
improve the quality of the work.

“We encourage non-teaching staff to pursue higher 
degrees, we promoted many staff who were stagnated for 
years, we made conversion of more than 90 staff…” he 
explained.

The Vice Chancellor, Professor Sagir Adamu Abbas, has 
vowed and restated his commitment to uphold the 
aspirations and welfare of the staff of Bayero University 
and ensure that trade unions in the University work with 
the Management in harmony. 

Professor Abbas stated this while receiving the executive 
members of the Joint Action Committee (JAC) comprising 
Senior Staff Association of Nigerian Universities 
(SSANU), and Non-Academic Staff Union (NASU), BUK 

th
Chapter on Friday, 12  November, 2021.

He affirmed that, although there was the existence of a 
harmonious relationship between the University 
Management and all the unions, he would never jeopardize 
the ideals for which all unions stood for. 

VC Vows to Uphold 
Staff Welfare

By Adamu Garba

Governor.

While going round the facilities in the CDA, the Governor 
said he was overwhelmed with what he saw, noting that he 
never knew such facilities existed in Nigeria.

“I was amazed with the facilities I have seen and I am 
optimistic that CDA is the real partner of Jigawa State in 
terms of boosting agricultural productivity,” he stated.

The Governor emphasized that his government is 
committed to change the narrative of farming by bringing 
experts and professionals to develop mechanisms of 
addressing the challenges faced with a view to booting 
income generation, providing employment and reducing 
poverty especially among poor and vulnerable. Governor 
Badaru noted that CDA, along with its partners from the 
Universities of Leeds and York, are already working in 
Jigawa State to promote non-irrigated natural regeneration 
of indigenous trees. He pledged the full support of his 
government in scaling up the achievements of the project.

Earlier in his remark, the Director, CDA, Professor Jibrin 
Mohammed Jibrin expressed delight with the visit of the 
Governor. He said the Centre would be glad to collaborate 
with agencies in Jigawa State to address the various 
agricultural and environmental challenges in the state, 
adding that the CDA and other Departments and units in 
BUK have state-of-the-art facilities and seasoned experts 
and professionals that can assist the State.

The Governor,  who was  accompanied  by h is 
Commissioner for Agriculture, had earlier discussed with a 
team of researchers comprising Professor Sanusi Gaya 
Mohammed, Dr Aliyu Salisu Barau, Professor Ibrahim 
Baba Yakubu and Dr Lawan Sani on the immediate priority 
intervention area for the State.

Jigawa State Governor, Alhaji Mohammed Badaru 
Abubakar has expressed his government's willingness to 
go into partnership with Bayero University in the areas of 
dryland farming, agroforestry and environmental 
management in order to boost agricultural productivity and 
reduce poverty in Jigawa State. According to the Governor, 
the partnership would include activities aimed at 
regenerating endangered species of trees, boosting the 
capacity of farmers in Jigawa to learn modern ways of 
sustainable farming, as well as providing new technologies 
that would address the challenges faced by rural farmers. 
He stated these during an informal visit to the Centre for 

th
Dryland Agriculture (CDA) on Saturday, 13  November 
2021. The Governor further said his government would 
work closely with the Centre to boost the farming activities 

of women farmers in the state, saying that Jigawa is truly a 
dry area that required new skills and technologies to boost 
all year-round farming. “This can be achieved with the 
partnership of BUK's Centre for Dryland Agriculture. We 
want this collaboration to start immediately,” said the 

Governor Badaru Pledges to Work with CDA to Develop Agriculture in Jigawa State
By Nura Garba

Governor Badaru (2nd right) at the screen house of CDA Farm  together 
with Director CDA (2nd left), Commissioner of Agric, Jigawa (1st left) 
and Malam Maina (1st right) 

VC, Prof. Sagir Adamu Abbas  receiving a protest letter from 
SSANU Chairman, Comrade Mustapha Amunu 
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While commenting on the distribution, the Vice 
Chance l lo r,  Professor  Sag i r  Adamu Abbas , 
congratulated the Faculty for achieving a milestone and 
commended them for the initiative, describing it as 

“satisfactory”.

According to him, he was excited to be part of the 
event to witness the distribution, which set a new 
history in the faculty.”

The Vice Chancellor also urged other faculties of the 
university to emulate this initiative. 

Earlier in his remarks, the Dean of the Faculty, Dr. Ali 
Idris, said the decision to purchase and distribute the 
items was initiated considering that the accessories 
were important components in staff offices. 

He explained that the equipment would add value to 
the faculty whenever an accreditation exercise 

commenced and also boost staff morale. 

Also present at the occasion were the Dean of School of 
Postgraduate Studies, Professor Mustapha Ahmad Isa, 
Deputy Dean of SPS, Dr. Abdul Iguda and all the heads 
of Department of Adult Education, Education, Library 
and Information Sciences, Science and Technical 
Education and Special Education. 

Faculty of Education, Bayero University on Tuesday 
th

16  November, 2021 distributed 72 refrigerators to its 
academic staff to promote welfare and improve good 
working condition for the staff.

Other items distributed during the exercise were 33 
kettles, 25 room centre carpets, 2 water hose and 2 sets of 
a grass-cutting machines.

The items, according to the Dean of Faculty, Dr. Ali Idris 
were purchased from the proceeds of the recently 

n d
concluded 2  Annual National Conference on 
Education organized by the Faculty.

Faculty of Education Distributes 70 Refrigerators, Other Items  to Academic Staff
By Adamu Garba

Responding, the Registrar, Jamil Salim, advised the 
members of the association to shun all the habits that would 
contravene the rules and regulations of the university. “The 
management will not tolerate any indiscipline,” he warned.
He thanked them for the visit and best wishes.

The executive members of Bayero University, Kano 
thCommercial Riders Association, on 9  November, 2021, 

under the chairmanship of Ibrahim Isyaku of the 
Directorate of Examination, Admission and Record 
(DEAR), paid a courtesy visit to the newly appointed 
Registrar of the University, Malam Jamil A. Salim upon his 
affirmation by the University Council.

The chairman conveyed a goodwill and blissful stay in 
office in the coming five years and more on behalf of the 
rest of the members of the association.  He also recalled 
that the new Registrar gave all his best in human and 
material means to bring the university to its present stand.  
The chairman reiterated that the appointment was the best 
of its kind.

BUK Commercial Riders Association Visits New Registrar

Vice Chancellor to present him a letter of dismay on the 

way Federal Government intended to disburse the 

controversial Earned Allowances. He said the letter was 

addressed to the Executive Secretary of NUC in 

compliance with the directive of the national body of JAC 

to embark on a 3-day national protest. 

He therefore, urged the union members to always consider 
the university first intheir struggles. 

Earlier in his remark, the Branch Chairman of SSANU, 

Comrade Mustapha Aminu, stated that the branch union 

had no problem with the management but they visited the 

VC, Prof. Sagir A. Abbas in
a group photograph with the 
Dean of the Faculty Dr. 
Ali Idris and other HODs

Members of BUK Commercial Riders Association in a group photograph 



Department Environmental Management: PhD 
Seminar Series
First Presenter:  Rabiu Bala Abdulrahan
Topic: Assessments of water pollution and salinity 
development in the Kano River Irrigation Project Phase 
1, Kano state- Nigeria
Chairperson: Dr Ahmed A. Fate/Dr.  Mustapha Z. 
Karkarna mni
Second Presenter:  Auwal Haruna Ismail
Topic: An assessment of Scrap metal Recycling and 
Utilization in Kano metropolis. 
Chairperson:  Prof Ahmed Maigari Ibrahim/ Dr Ahmed 
Fate Ali 
Third Presenter:  Nmaduagwu Omodele Celestine
Topic: The impact of small arms, light and heavy 
weapons in conflicts, security, and human development: 
A review
Chairperson: Associate Prof. L. F. Buba
Date: Wednesday 1st December, 2021
Time: 10.00am prompt
Venue: Departmental seminar room
Note: Attendance to seminars is compulsory to all MSc I 
MSc II PhD I and II 

SEMINARS 
Department of Civil Engineering: Ph.D and M.Eng 
Seminars/Proposal
Presenter 1: Ibu, Thomas Akata (SPS/18/PCE/00018)
Topic: Evaluation of the Effect of Periwinkle Shell Ash-
Concrete made with Crude-Oil-Contaminated 
Constituents.
Supervisor: Dr. A. Aboshio
Presenter 2: Abdulkarim Muhammad Auwal 
(SPS/16/PCE/00007)
Topic: Investigation into the use of Ground Waste Glass 
in High Performance Concrete Reinforced with Waste 
Tyre Steel Fire. 
Supervisor: Professor M.O.A. Mtallib
Presenter 3: Ayuba Solomon (SPS/16/PCE/00012)
Topic: Effect of Saw Dust Ash as a Partial Replacement 
of Cement Admixed with Millet Husk Ash Self 
Compacting Concrete.
Supervisor: Professor O.A.U. Uche
Chairman: Dr. M.M. Aliyu

thDate: Wednesday, 24  November, 2021
Time: 9:00am
Venue: Faculty of Engineering Conference Room

APPOINTMENTS 
The Vice Chancellor, Professor Sagir Adamu Abbas, has approved the appointments of the underlisted staff into various 
positions.

S/N
 

NAME
 

DEPARTMENT
 

APPOINTMENT
 

EFFECTIVE
1

 
Dr. Sani M. Ali

 
Department of Architecture

 
Head, Department of Architecture

 
17th  

November, 2021
2  Dr. Abdulrahman Lado  Department of Agronomy  Head, Department of Agronomy  18th  December, 2021
3  Professor Ibrahim Adamu Yakasai  Department of Pharmaceutical 

and Medicinal Chemistry  
Re-appointed as the  Deputy Director 
(Innovation), Directorate of Research, 
Innovation and Partnership (DRIP)  

2nd  January, 2022
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(1) Malam Lamara Garba of the Directorate of Public 
Affairs wishes to invite members of the University 
community and the general public to the wedding fatiha of 
his daughter, Barrister Aisha Abubakar with her groom, 
Mansur Abdullahi, scheduled to take place as follows:

thDate: Saturday, 27  November, 2021
Time: 11:30am
Venue: BUK New Campus Juma’at Mosque

(2) Bilyaminu Aminu Dangora Manager University Guest 
House, wishes to invite members of the University 
community and the general public to his wedding fatiha with 
Saddiqat Bello Zubairu, scheduled to take place as 
follows:

Date: Friday, 19th November, 2021
Time: 1:00pm after Juma’at prayer 
Venue: Aliyu Bin Abi Dalib Mosque, Dangi Round About

(3) Nura Abbas Hamid Abbas of the Vice Chancellor’s 
Office wishes to invite members of the University 
community and the general public to the wedding fatiha  of 
his brother, Asst. Supt. of Immigration, Abubakar Abbas 
Hamid with his bride Khadija Alkali Ba’aba, scheduled to 
take place as follows:

thDate: Saturday, 20  November, 2021
Time: 11:00am
Venue: BUK Old Campus Central Mosque

interest in the development 
of the Society. "Professor 
Manga was selected for the 
award for his commitment 
and dedication in promoting 
the course of the Society," 
said the President.

The Horticultural Society of Nigeria has conferred its 
prestigious Fellow on Professor Audu Ahmed Manga of 
the Faculty of Agriculture. Speaking at the investiture 
ceremony, the President of the Society, Dr. Usman 

th
Ibrahim, which took place on Monday, 15  November, 
2021 during the 39th Annual Conference of the Society, 
at Cocoa Research Institute of Nigeria, Ibadan, Oyo 
State. He said Professor Manga had an exceptional 

Professor Audu Ahmed Manga now Fellow of Horticultural Society of Nigeria 

Prof. Audu Ahmed Manga
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